
REPORT TO CITY COUNCIL 

 

 

DATE: NOVEMBER 9, 2011 

 

TO:  HONORABLE MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF THE CITY COUNCIL 

 

FROM: GREG RAMIREZ, CITY MANAGER 

 

BY:  MELINDA BRODSLY,  ACCOUNTANT 

  DIRECTOR OF FINANCE PINUELAS 

     

SUBJECT: OTHER POST EMPLOYMENT BENEFITS (OPEB) – ADOPT OPTION 1 

OF CALPERS BOARD ALLOCATION STRATEGY 

 

 
On May 11, 2011, the Finance Committee discussed the CalPers CERBT asset allocation 
strategies.  After reviewing the three options, the Committee directed staff to have an actuarial 
valuation completed using both Option 1 and Option 2 as an assumption.  After finalizing the 
report, the two assumptions show the following information: 
 
    Discount  Std Deviation  City Cost 
       Rate   of Exp Return   (approx) 
 

Option 1  7.61%         11.73%  $174,020 
Option 2  7.06%           9.46%  $187,821 

 
The 2011/12 budget includes $186,000 towards our OPEB obligation.  This amount was derived 
from the prior report and assumed investment in Option 1.  The amount to fund has decreased 
slightly due to increased fund performance and a reduction in the number of eligible participants.    
 
The Finance Committee recommends that the City Council selects Option 1, which closely 
matches the city’s current asset allocation strategy.  The majority of CERBT plan participants 
have indicated they will choose Option1.   
 
The City can change its investment strategy each year. However, a new valuation would be 
required when a change in investment strategy is made. 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 

 
Staff  respectfully recommends the City Council adopt Option 1 for our CalPers Board 
Allocation Strategy 
 
Attachments: 
  May 11, 2011,  Finance Committee Report 
  Nicolay Consulting draft actuarial valuation, Page 4 and 5 
  Excerpt from August 15, 2011,  recommendation by CalPERS Board for investment strategies 
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